LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE
     One Stop Shop

       Longshaw Drive

Little Hulton

13th February, 2003

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.

"
ended:
4.20 p.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Devine – in the Chair fillin "line 1" 

 fillin "other names" 
Councillors Fernandez, Payne, Smyth and Witkowski

A. Taylor – Neighbourhood Co-ordinator

C. Edwards – Corporate Services Directorate

Sergeant T. Duncan – Greater Manchester Police

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors V. Burgoyne, Judge and Pennington.  

The Chairman welcomed Sgt. Duncan to the meeting.

2.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Political Executive held on 12th December, 2002 were agreed as a correct record.

3.
MATTERS ARISING
(a)
Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive – 12th December, 2002

(i)
Minute 4 – Walkden Town Centre
It was noted that consideration was still being given as to the future location of Walkden Library.

RESOLVED:

THAT the above matter be discussed at the next meeting of the Political Executive.


(ii)
Minute 5 – Parr Fold Park – Band Stand
Councillor Witkowski referred to (a) metal seating that had been acquired for use in the Band Stand, and (b) the proposal to involve local young people in the scheme.



(iii)
Minute 8 – Children’s Resource Centre
Angie Taylor reported that (a) two meetings had been held with Blackburn Childcare Trust and progress was being made, and (b) a bid was to be submitted to the Children’s Fund.

RESOLVED:

THAT the Political Executive be informed of the outcome of the bid to the Children’s Fund at the appropriate time.



(iv)
Minute 11 – Budget Sub-Group
Councillor Payne referred to the membership of the Budget Sub-Group and expressed concern that there was insufficient community representation on the Group.

It was noted that nominations and elections for Chair, Deputy Chair and Budget Group representatives would take place at the Community Committee to be held on 2nd June, 2003.

RESOLVED:

THAT this matter be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee.



(v)
Minute 13 – Post Office, 132 Old Lane, Little Hulton
RESOLVED:

THAT Lynne Bennett from the Property and Development Division of the City Council be requested to look into the current situation with regard to who was authorised to gain access to the above building.


(b)
Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee – 27th January, 2002

(i) Minute 76(b)(ii) – Burglary Reduction Scheme
Councillor Smyth enquired as to (a) how the properties had been selected for inclusion in the Scheme, and (b) by whom the selection had been sanctioned.

RESOLVED:

THAT Councillor Smyth discuss this matter with Linden Hamblett, from the Strategy Division, Housing Services.

(ii) Minute 76(b)(iii) – Fly Tipping
It was noted that (a) the City Council did not own the land located between Whitehead Street and Bolton Road, and (b) the landowner had been notified of the Community Committee’s concerns with regard to fly tipping.

(iii) Minute 76(b)(iv) – Buses on Kenyon Estate
RESOLVED:

THAT a representative from First Manchester Buses be invited to attend the next meeting of the Political Executive in order for discussion to take place with regard to this matter.

(iv) Minute 82 – Proposals to Extend the Opening Hours of Licensed

Premises
Councillor Fernandez reported that (a) the application by J. D. Wetherspoons to open all of their on-licensed premises for the sale of alcohol at 10.00 a.m. each day, instead of the current 11.00 a.m., had been refused, and (b) the police had informed the City Council of their appreciation with regard to the support that they had received in opposing the application.

4. HARROP FOLD HIGH SCHOOL
It was reported that (a) a number of pupils from Harrop Fold High School had been observed throwing stones at buses during lunchtimes, and (b) pupils were no longer allowed to enter some of the shops on Little Hulton District Centre at lunchtimes due to problems that had previously been caused.

Councillor Devine indicated his understanding that pupils were unable to leave the school grounds at lunchtimes unless they had been issued with a special pass.

RESOLVED:

THAT the Head Teacher of Harrop Fold High School be invited to attend the next meeting of the Political Executive in order for discussion to take place in relation to the above matters.

5.
SPORTS DEVELOPMENT WORKER
Angie Taylor reported that (a) the part-time Sports Development Worker was now in post, and (b) the possibility of another part-time worker being funded from next year’s Youth Action Key Fund allocation was being considered.


RESOLVED:

THAT the employment of the part-time Sports Development

Worker be included in the positive action press statements.

6.
CRIME AND DISORDER
Sgt. Duncan (a) provided information with regard to the work being undertaken in order to address anti social behaviour around the area, (b) reported that twenty cases were currently being monitored, (c) indicated that Anti Social Behaviour Orders were being sought in respect of ten of those cases, and (d) explained that it was not possible to identify the names of the individuals concerned due to the possible repercussions that could occur.

RESOLVED:

THAT Sgt. Duncan be thanked for her attendance at the meeting.

7.
YOUTH OFFENDING TEAM

It was reported that the Youth Offending Team had submitted an application to the Children’s Fund for monies to fund two Youth Workers in order to attempt to engage in a positive way young people who were going through the court system.

8.
NEIGHBOURHOOD CO-ORDINATOR’S WORK PROGRAMME
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator briefly outlined her work programme in relation to the next three months.

9.
ST. PAUL’S, WALKDEN
Councillor Payne referred to St. Paul’s, Walkden and enquired as to whether any funding had been granted from the devolved budget towards the provision of a disabled toilet.

RESOLVED:

THAT Angie Taylor check whether St. Paul’s, Walkden had received funding with regard to the above.

10.
FUTURE RE. HARROP FOLD SCHOOL, LONGSHAW DRIVE SITE
RESOLVED:

THAT this item be discussed at the next meeting of the Political Executive.

11.
BUDGET GROUP – CAPITAL CHALLENGE MONIES
RESOLVED:

THAT an appropriate officer be invited to attend the next meeting of the Political Executive in order to provide information as to the original allocation of Capital Challenge monies.

12.
LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE – 31ST MARCH, 2003
RESOLVED:

THAT it be noted that reference was made to the following items for possible inclusion on the agenda for the above meeting of the Community Committee:-

· Presentation by the Homewatch Co-ordinator.

· Presentation regarding the Women and Families Centre.

· Presentation by John Rooney regarding activities with young people.

13.
NEIGHBOURHOOD RENEWAL FUND
Angie Taylor reported that the Chief Executive Directorate had requested that all Community Committees receive a presentation with regard to the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund, however, consideration was being given to a special lunchtime event being held, possibly a joint event involving other Community Committees, as it was felt that this would be a more appropriate forum for the presentation.

14.
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS
RESOLVED:

THAT it be noted that future meetings of the Political Executive would be held on:

· Thursday 10th April, 2003, 4.00 p.m.

· Thursday 19th June, 2003, 4.00 p.m.

· Thursday 16th October, 2003, 4.00 p.m.
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